Minutes of the Midwinter Meeting of the SAC Subcommittee on Faceted Vocabularies 
Denver, CO, February 10, 2018.

Work on retrospective application of music genre, medium of performance and literature genre are slowly but surely moving along. [However law genre retrospective application has reached a stalled point]. 
The CJK community is currently preoccupied with the need to map the LCDGT terminology with the use of demographic terms in CJK languages. This is going to be discussed at the upcoming Annual Meeting of the Council of East Asian Libraries (CEAL) in March.

The SAC Subcommittee on Faceted Vocabularies (SSFV) feels that it is very important to formally respond at least to the comments received from CC:DA and PCC, though it would be better to wait until after the group will receive the more detailed set of comments promised by PCC. In the meantime the subcommittee is keen to lay out the ground work for the project of best practices. There is also an interest in pursuing some work on best practices for the application of the Art & Architecture Thesaurus (AAT genre terms). The multilingual nature of this vocabulary [though limited to three languages] raised the question whether SSFV should take into consideration the IFLA Survey produced last year. [George Prager was a key contributor of that survey and he can help us understand better how to follow this path].

SSFV believes that ideally all the faceted vocabularies should be controlled in databases. For this reason initiating a conversation directly with OCLC would be desirable.

The group discussed the level of involvement of PSD, and would greatly welcome the participation and expertise of Janis Young to the subcommittee. [Janis was invited to join the SSFV Midwinter meeting and while she had to decline for not being able to attend the ALA Midwinter Meeting altogether, she expressed interest in coming to one of our meetings in the near future]. SSFV will invite her again.

[bookmark: _GoBack]SSFV agreed that it would be useful to divide the work on best practices in subgroups working on specific disciplines. Lia and George will talk to AALL [I can anticipate that law catalogers will want to have a direct involvement with the application of law genre and demographic terms]. More members from various specialized fields could be recruited through SAC.

There was an initial discussion regarding the level of influence of best practices. In fact it was debated if SSFV should even recommend changes to DCM-Z1.
The group touched upon the issue of other facets where the current guidelines (DCM-Z1) are tenuous: the geographic facets, the chronological facets as well as the language terms. 
Should the SSFV incorporate such issues in an overall best practices project, or are such issues of secondary importance? This will require further discussion via e-mail.

In the meantime SSFV will draw a road map toward the project on best practices.

(Respectfully submitted by Lia Contursi) 
